
Fox Hills Civic Association ​
Annual Meeting Minutes​

May 15, 2024 

​
Financial Update 

●​ Expenses exceeding income, only raised dues once in recent history. Propose to raise 
annual dues by $5 to $40; that would help offset expenses and keep us from spending 
down reserves. Offset increased utility costs, etc Only way to approve increase is at the 
annual meeting, 

Membership Update 

●​ Board asks that neighbors please pay membership dues to make sure your info in the 
database is correct so that it will then be printed in our directory properly​
 

●​ If you pay by check please login to A to Z to update your contact info, we will ideally 
move away from check payment - please update by end of May 

○​ On the website youcan  control which data goes into print directly - can make 
anything but address private ​
 

●​ Seeking advertisers for printed directory ​
 

●​ Groupsio Email List 
○​ several new people recently - 465 members (not households)​

 
●​ Please visit neighborhood civic association website if you’re looking  for information on 

the neighborhood, historic info, floor plans, etc. Share good neighborhood photos if you 
have them! 

Old Business 

●​ Entranceways continue being worked on when things happen.​
 

●​ Pathway between Hurdle Hill & Fox Run updated with new railings at no charge and 
updated concrete. Added landscaping there to landscape budget.  

New Business 

●​ Last Friday- bad accident at corner of Gainsborough and Tuckerman- entranceway is 
pretty badly damaged  

○​ Claim filed with driver through Geico on behalf of neighborhood for repairs, repair 
underway but could be slow process  



○​ neighbor suggestion: would be a good spot for red light camera. Board doesn’t 
know anything about how you go about getting one; a few neighbors will go on 
county website and make calls to see who to contact. Part of that intersection will 
be redone with the project on sidewalks and bike lanes- could submit comments 
via that project. Website shared in chat. Appears it may already be on the horizon 
with the county as part of that project. ​
 

●​ Couple years ago talk of putting cell phone or WiFi receptors on street lights in 
neighborhoods- any update?  

○​ letters sent by Verizon about 5G receptors on lampposts- maybe 2-3 years ago 
or possibly pre-pandemic, no other knowledge of it​
 

●​ Cherry blossoms looking sad - have about a 60-year life span, getting close to end of 
life. Have branches falling, county should trim them. Won’t cut them down unless at end 
of life. Contact 311, website was also shared. County will replace them but it’s a long 
wait ​
 

●​ Neighbors fence at Lamplighter was too close to neighborhood entrance - was inspected 
by country and fence was moved - now entirely on their own property ​
 

●​ We welcome new board members anytime- please reach out​
 

●​ Current board agreed to stay on in same capacities for 2024-2025. Approved  

Meeting Adjourned 7:56 PM 

 


